Minutes of the Estates  & Open Spaces Sub-committee Meeting held at 7pm, 3rd November 2008, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 
Penri Williams (Chairman), Stuart Thomas, John Harrison 





& Mike Jones
APOLOGIES: -
Councillor: 
Lindsay Davies
120
Minutes of the last meeting on 7th July 2008
The minutes had been agreed at the full Council meeting on 21st July 2008.
121
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising that were not agenda items.

122
To consider the current situation regarding an agreement with CRAMC
The Clerk advised members that he and Cllr Stuart Thomas had completed the ‘Memorandum of Understanding’ [MoU] and that it was based on the draft written contract.  The ‘MoU’ had already been sent to ‘Jacko’ Norey, the Chairman of CRAMC, as they also had a meeting tonight and it gave them an opportunity to discuss the agreement.  Cllr Thomas explained the history of the issues for the benefit of new Councillors and it was generally agreed that the ‘MoU’ would be recommended to the full Council as the way forward to achieving an agreement with CRAMC.  
123
To consider the grass cutting contract for Creigiau Recreation Ground
The Clerk advised members that the temporary contractor had done an excellent job but the PCC now needed to advertise for tenders based on the amended 3-year contract.  Cllr Thomas advised that one method of advertising the contract was on the Sell2Wales website established by WAG and it was agreed that the Clerk would send out invitations to tender for the contract with a return date of the middle of December.  Cllr Thomas reminded members that, once the tenders were received, a liaison with CRAMC should be established to ensure that the contractor would be acceptable to all parties.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas also advised the meeting that Dipti Judd would be making a presentation to the next full Council meeting regarding the establishing of a senior youth club at the Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground and the issue of lighting from the gate to the pavilion.  This had been raised some time ago but the PCC had envisaged problems at that time and had asked questions, of CCC (Youth Services), which they had been unable to answer.  Cllr Thomas urged that it was essential that the answers to certain questions were received and clear lines of responsibility were established before agreeing to proceed.
124
Fairmeadow, Pentyrch ~ Progress report
The Clerk advised members the contractor had cut the two fields and because of the excellent job he had done the previous year the cost for this cut had not been so high.  The area was looking a lot better than it had looked in many years.  The Clerk also advised members of the current situation with regard to the possibility of allotments on one of the fields and also the current situation with regard to CCC Legal Services removing the restrictive covenants on the land.  Cllr Jones asked if he could have sight of the restrictive covenants.   Clerk to arrange
Cllr Harrison was pleased that consideration was being given to using the land for allotments and the Clerk explained the problems this Council would have with the infrastructure costs and the perception of residents that it would exacerbate their parking problems.  Nevertheless it was a consideration for the future, should CCC agree to put allotments in Pentyrch.

Cllr Thomas advised the Clerk to contact Alan Hubbock of the Forestry Commission as to what grants may be available to make, part of the area, woodland.  Clerk to arrange
125
The Rest Centre, Mountain Road, Pentyrch
The Clerk advised the meeting that he had done a full inventory of what was left in the Rest Centre and had offered the contents to the Pentyrch Village Hall, The Pentyrch Sports Association and Pentyrch Primary School but there had been no takers. The Clerk went on to advise that, he had downloaded an application form from the CCC website and was in the process of completing it to apply for outline planning permission for a house on the site, in line with the houses on either side.  In view of the current financial situation in the Country at this time, he did not feel that there was any urgency but it would be completed as time permitted.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas queried the insurance cover on the Rest Centre and was advised that the Clerk had already arranged this with the Council insurers. 

126
Any other business
The Clerk brought the meeting up to date in relation to Railway Paths Ltd and the proposed PCC adoption of the illegal footpath.  The Clerk had received an email that afternoon from Mike Thornborrow where he had advised that he was awaiting a meeting with the Environment Agency in relation to the flooding problems, before arranging a meeting with the Clerk.  
The Clerk also brought up the issue of the may-pole that had been removed from the Adventure Playground, within Creigiau Recreation Ground, and advised members that he had asked for suggestions in the last Community Link as to what residents would like installed to replace the may-pole.  The article had not provoked a single response.  It was therefore incumbent upon the Council to decide what, if anything, should be put in place.  The Clerk advised that there was a reserve of just under £3,000 available and offered, by way of an example, a device called ‘The Twist’ by a company called Lappset, which could be installed for the money available.  After a discussion it was agreed that members would look at a variety of options from different suppliers with a view to installing a replacement for the may-pole by the Spring of 2009.
The Chairman thanked the members for their attendance
There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.45 pm. 
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